

Jericho Underhill Park District  
MINUTES  
6/1/22

Board members present: Bruce Blokland, Donna Pratt, Jim Massingham, Amber Renshaw, Livy Strong & Dave Williamson

Board members absent: Chris Tardie

Guests:

1. Livy called the meeting to order at 7:02
2. Public comment: No public comment
3. Review of minutes
  - A. Minutes from 5/18/22 were reviewed. Dave moved to approve the minutes from 5/18/22. Amber seconded. Motion approved unanimously
4. Financial Report
  - A. Donna presented the financial report
  - B. Jim moved to approve the financial report. Dave seconded. Motion approved the financial report
5. Park management
  - A. MMU service day
    - (1) Donna and Livy met the MMU 10 students and their supervisor on Tuesday
    - (2) The students worked hard for several planted front entrance and weeded the butterfly garden
  - B. Bridge committee will meet by Zoom on Friday, June 10 @ 4:00
  - C. Trail grant update
    - (1) Trail grant has been submitted. Grants will be awarded in June
  - D. E-bike
    - (1) Signs have been ordered
    - (2) Dave has posted notice on Front Porch Forum our e-bike prohibition
  - E. Mowing
    - (1) Mowing will be cut to 2" on the athletic fields
    - (2) The mowers have not kept up with the weed whacking. Livy has notified the service of areas that need attention

- F. Livy informed the board that Rome and Om, LLC, wishes to offer guided yoga hikes. They have paid the required fee
  - G. Livy got an inquiry about having a tree planted in the park as a memorial. She responded that we need to know what type of tree and the proposed location before she can approve
6. Events
- A. Farmers Market has started. There appeared to be a good turnout last Thursday
  - B. We agreed to schedule a July meeting, if needed, during one or more of the concert times
7. Publicity
- A. Livy will announce the summer concerts several more times
8. Other business
- A. There was concern expressed regarding ARPA funding and the need for presentations that need to be made to both select boards. Several suggested that the presentations should be narrowed to the need for work on the abutments and, perhaps, the need and cost of providing a temporary bridge. The board hopes that the presentation will be complete by the end of June
  - B. Dave remind the board that then entrance fencing will need replacement soon
9. Jim moved to adjourn. Amber seconded. Motion approved. Meeting was adjourned at 8:08

Respectfully submitted,  
Jim Massing-ham